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TO: 
LAFCO Commissioners 

FROM:
Nancy C. Miller, Interim Executive Officer

DATE:
July 11, 2008

SUBJECT:
Item 3:  Consideration of Request to Release Funding to the City and County of San Francisco (Discussion and Action)  

The Board of Supervisor’s Budget and Finance Subcommittee on June 23, 2008 heard the request of LAFCo to have the Clerk’s office staff LAFCo and its CCA activities. 

An additional issue arose of LAFCo’s reserve of approximately $800,000 and a work plan was requested by Supervisor Elsbernd for Fiscal Year 2008/2009.  

A Work Plan for Fiscal year 2008/20-09 was provided which indicated that LAFCo’s reserve contained approximately  $300,000 for future projects which would not be encumbered this fiscal year.  Supervisor Elsbernd requested that LAFCo consider releasing a portion of its reserve.  Under state law only LAFCo can determine the disposition of its reserve.  This Agenda Item is calendared to allow the LAFCo to consider the request.  

The Reserve is available to LAFCo for special projects.  As reported to the Budget and Finance Committee we do not anticipate drawing down on the entire reserve.  However there may be future projects that the Commission will need to utilize the reserve.    

LAFCo has already provided $174,000 $276,000 to the general fund if its reserve.   It is the LAFCo’s discretion to determine whether to provide additional funds.   

